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Regular Monthly Meeting Minutes
October 11, 2022

The Washington Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, October 11, 2022.  Members present:  Chairman, Steve McClelland, Vice-Chairman, John Lougee, Supervisor, Timothy Potts, Supervisor, Robert Hrin, and Supervisor, Robert Hetrick.  Also present:  Sarah Anderson, Secretary, Dan Whaling, Road Master, and Greg Kruk, Solicitor. 

Chairman, Steve McClelland opened the meeting at 7 PM with a pledge allegiance to the Flag.

OPEN TO THE FLOOR
N/A

MINUTES
[bookmark: _Hlk83297580][bookmark: _Hlk80093617][bookmark: _Hlk77851994]On a MOTION by Robert Hetrick, a SECOND by Robert Hrin, all the board voting in favor, the minutes of the September 13, 2022, regular monthly meeting were approved as presented. 

VOUCHERS AND PAYROLL
[bookmark: _Hlk77852307]On a MOTION by John Lougee, a SECOND by Robert Hrin, all the board voting in favor, the vouchers due for payment and the payroll were approved.

TREASURER’S REPORT
[bookmark: _Hlk85714961]On a MOTION by John Lougee, a SECOND by Robert Hrin, all the board voting in favor, the Treasurer’s report was approved as presented.

CORRESPONDENCE
1. In September, permits were issued to Waste Management – shop upgrades, J. Rakvin – solar, E. Krest – shed, Crown Castle – antenna upgrade.
2. Liquid Fuels 2023 estimate is $213,104.40.
3. A COG meeting will be held on October 24, 2022.







WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP
Regular Monthly Meeting Minutes
October 11, 2022

SOLICITOR’S REPORT
Solicitor, Greg Kruk, suggested including junk cars to the updated Zoning Ordinance.  EADS Group will be contacted about this.  
He did not have an update on the demolition of the Rockdale Ranch.  Secretary, Sarah Anderson, will contact Pennsafe for more information.
 On a MOTION by John Lougee, a SECOND by Robert Hrin, all the board voting in favor, Resolution 2022-05, Act 57 of 2022, amending the Local Tax Collection Law, was approved.

NEW BUSINESS  
Supervisor, Timothy Potts, reported the condition of the garage doors of the equipment storage building is a safety concern.  The Board agreed to obtain quotes for door replacements.

OLD BUSINESS
Supervisor, John Lougee, reported Jeff Tech is interested in supplying the ATV Permit stickers for the Township.  Discussion tabled.

ROAD REPORT
Road Master, Dan Whaling, reported that oiling is finished for this year.  The pipe project on Kyle Run Road is complete.
Supervisor, Robert Hetrick, reported a complaint on mowing along Cemetery Road.  The road crew was made aware of the issue.  
Two trees on Moore Road are leaning over the roadway.  Dan Whaling will get a quote for their removal.

ADJOURNMENT
On a MOTION by Timothy Potts, a SECOND by John Lougee, all the board voting in favor, the board adjourned at 7:47 PM.


Respectfully submitted,         

 
Sarah Anderson, Secretary/Treasurer
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